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From: Jennifer Stirk
To: Whidden, Brad; DePradine, Gloria-Jean; 


Lubozynski, Tom; 
cc: Chester Purves; Leonard Marion; 
Subject: Volusia County Solid Waste Response Letter
Date: Thursday, June 02, 2011 4:08:08 PM
Attachments: volusia response.pdf 


letter.pdf 


Tom, 
 
Please find attached our response letter to the inspection report 
letter dated May 27, 2011.  If you have any question please let me 
know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer  
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 
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1990 Tomoka Farms Road • Port Orange, Florida 32128-3752 



Tel: 386-947-2952 • Fax: 386-947-2955 
 



www.volusia.org/recycle 



 
 
 
June 2, 2011        ENV-11-134 
 
 
Mr. Tom Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Administrator 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Central District, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 



 Orlando, FL  32803-3767 
 
 
RE:  Response to Inspection Report Transmittal dated May 27, 2011  



Permit No. SO64-0078767-023  
Tomoka Farms Road Landfill  



 
Dear Mr. Lubozynski: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to respond to the Inspection Report Transmittal dated May 
27, 2011.  For ease of reading this letter I have provided DEP comments then Volusia 
County’s responses.   
 
1. The constructed 200 ft. section of toe drain and run-off containment berm in the 



area of the previous leachate seepage appears to be consistent with the 
construction drawings and specifications by HDR Engineering, Inc dated March 
2011.  The constructed section is also consistent with DEP closure permit # 
SF64-0078767-020.   



 
Response: On behalf of Volusia County Solid Waste HDR Engineering is 
preparing DEP form 62-701.900(2) to finalize the construction of the run-off 
containment berm.   
 



2. An excessive amount of waste was protruding through the cover on top of the 
Class I landfill adjacent to the current disposal area.  This indicates that 
insufficient cover was applied to this area.  Ensure that the required amount of 
cover is applied in the area of concern.    



 
 Response:  On May 13, 2011, Volusia County Solid Waste started applying 



additional cover to the area of concern and completed the cover on May 20, 
2011.  See attached pictures of the area.  Please note that the active face of the 
Class I cell has moved to the south side of the east slope.     



 











 



 



If you have any questions or need additional information please contact me at 386-947-
2952 or by email at jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us or Chet Purves at cpurves@co.volusia.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
 
Cc: Chet Purves, Construction Manager 
 file 
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